Jefferson County 4-H Council Meeting Minutes for May 7, 2018
**Attendance:  Chris Franson, County Mountys and P-N-C;  Emma Kane & Austin Henry, Robotics;  Tina Anderson, Golden Clovers;  Danell Mackey, Discovery;  Linda Gately, Cedartree Performers;  Kathy Roman, Peninsula Poultry;  Laura Kitchen, Treasurer;  Lorin Perry, Horse Committee;  Bethel Moore, Horse and County Mountys;  Tanya Barnett, Coordinator;  Laurie Hamtpon, P-N-C.

**President Tina Anderson called the meeting to order at 6:45pm.

**U.S. Flag Salute and 4-H Pledge

**Around-the-room introductions and shared “what is bringing me joy this spring”.

**M/S/C to accept the April 16th minutes as presented

**Treasurer’s Report - $37, 396.53 - $9, 029.32 = $28, 367.21.  “This report will be put on file for audit”.  M/S/C to pay out the actual $4.50  balance to the PT Adventure Club.  This will give them a zero balance and they will be taken off as a line item.  Su & Laura & Tanya will do some investigation as to where in our budget report their $2XX is reflected.  Note:  The IRS can ask at any time any group with its own EIN number for all records for an audit.

**Excellent power point presentation from Emma and Austin  about their recent just-completed period of competition with this year’s robot Tang.  Tang and possibly 6 other robots will be their own entry (next to the last) in the May 19th Grand Rhody Parade.  Tang will also be at County Fair.

**Items that were due by May 1st:  1)Two scholarship applications have been received from graduating high school seniors.  Two people are needed to review them within the next two weeks.  2)No applications were received for our Merit Based Grants, which can be for up to $200.  The next deadline is in Sept.

**Handout – Our 4-H Leader Retreat is June 2nd, 10am to 1pm, at the WSU Classroom.  Open to and valuable for any adult who works with youth.  Is joint with Kitsap and Clallma.  RSVP to Tanya ASAP.

**Handout – Tina has 6 sewing days scheduled for Wed. afternoons, WSU Classroom.  5 machines are available for use.  Sewers may make whatever they want.  Tomorrow is their first meeting.  The goal is to encourage enthusiasm for sewing and have entries for Fair.

**Rhody Parade report – Ginger has been busy making paper Mache bugs.  She would like help at 5:30pm, Friday, May 18th, in the Old Commercial Bldg. to put on the finishing touches.   Please rsvp Tanya if you are walking with us.  Read LH’s handouts.  There are many items to be passed out.  Be sure to coordinate meeting up at the end of the parade.

**Fruit Sales – Danell has sale flyers/order forms!  Envelopes with 25 flyers in each.  Plus a “Frequently Asked Questions” handout.   Note the two order deadlines.  Orders may also be placed on the website.   Each case sold by a 4-Her will earn $5 for our Council.    Those who ordered in the past will receive an email.  Like and share on face book – facebook.com/fruit.  This will help to get the word out.  Tanya will have extra order forms in her office.  Our case prices are about 20% less than case prices offered by other sellers.
**Fair update:    1)The 4-H Bldg’s first clean up will be Sunday, Aug. 29th & the second one will be Sat., Aug. 4th.     2)All 4-H entry forms must be in the Fair Office by July 15th, NOT to Tanya first.
**”Explore 4-H” mini camps:  Week of June 25th in the WSU Classroom.  Could need up to 3 adults each day.  Is expected that most youth will be dropped off.  This is an opportunity to  1)Expose new youth to 4-H (and encourage them to enter Open classes at Fair and join 4-H in Oct.)   2)Gear up current 4-Hers for Fair       3)Create Fair entries    4)Since this is the first week kids are out of school, this will provide some free “child care”

**Sign-up sheet sent around for the Farmers’ Market new POP (Power of Produce) Club, which has been created to get kids interested in fruits and vegetables, from the standpoint of “food, health, farming & nutrition”.  4-H clubs can be a community group to do this at any market for youth there from the general public.  Think creatively about how to apply your projects to this program.  The Farmers’ Market does have funds to help cover your supplies and materials if you do this.

**WA State 4-H is still in need of host families with boys around to age of 12 to host boys coming from Japan.  Contact Tanya ASAP if you are interested.

CLUB SHARE    **Tanya was the invited evaluator for Cedartree Performers’ lovely lunch prepared for Foods for All Occasions.  They even played violin music during her meal.    **Laura shared about her very excited grandkids in 4-H now showing horse, swine, sheep and poultry in several different WA counties.    **Discovery 4-H’s photographers took portrait photos in between rain storms as practice for Fair.  Will meet again this Friday.  Winward school students are doing science experiments – “play dough” made with salt is conductive and is an insulator if made with sugar.  Will be doing at Fair with a bug theme.  Watch “squish circuits” on you tube.   Their summer robotics series for 9 – 14 year olds will be in the WSU classroom.  Dates coming soon.  Will be 3 days with two days for all youth and one for just girls.
COORDINATOR’S REPORT    **Handout of each club’s enrolled members.  Let Tanya know asap if anyone is missing from the list.    **The Challenge/Ropes training did not happen.  Will hopefully be rescheduled soon.    **Tanya is working with Q Afterschool and (coming soon) Brinnon Afterschool.  Is a complicated process with lots of meetings.  Is using up a lot of her time.  Note:  home schooled youth may be in any 4-H afterschool offering.  Q is losing Camille, so they need to hire someone to fill that position.  Is a paid position.     **PT Woodworking School would like a youth program and may partner with 4-H.       **Is working with Finn River (15 youth) and Chimacum schools (49 youth) in a program that will get students job ready when they graduate.  They learn cooking, career opportunities, entrepreneurship, leadership, and customer service.     **Is doing a lot of coalition work with different organizations.  **Is great (and reassuring) that businesses and schools are coming to 4-H to create new community partnerships.  This is unique to Jeff. Co. 4-H.     ** A lot of her work is not club related and she is trying hard to prioritize for our clubs, like the upcoming mini camp.  There are great things about being part of a 4-H club and doing 4-H year round.
Meeting adjourned at 8:30pm






Submitted by L Hampton

